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This article appeared in the NZ Herald on 26 November - 

https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/news/article.cfm?c_id=1&objectid=12288636  

 

MOTEL OWNER HAS NEIGHBOURS FROM HELL 

A Christchurch motel owner has come to his wits' end with what he is calling 

"neighbours from hell." Aotea Motel owner Steve Wilke said the police were 

called to the social housing unit next door to his motel on Bealey Ave three 

times a week on average.  Kainga Ora, the government agency which runs 

the social housing unit, said it had been in touch with Wilke since they were 

made aware of the issues. Said assistant regional manager Liz Krause: 

"There are a lot of complex issues at play here but we would not discuss the 

specific ways Kainga Ora has been working with our tenants without a waiver 

from them as they, like everyone, have a right to privacy. "This has involved 

working closely with police, Corrections, the SPCA and dog control, as the 

issues you are referring to go beyond the jurisdiction of any one agency." 

 

The NZPIF sent the following statement to the media on the 27 November - 

https://www.nzpif.org.nz/news/view/60038 

NEIGHBOURS FROM HELL WILL INCREASE 

A Christchurch motel owner has had to put up with what he describes as 

“neighbours from hell”, despite police, Corrections, the SPCA and dog control 

trying to help. The Motel owner is the latest victim of antisocial tenants. The 

antisocial neighbours are Housing New Zealand tenants. However the 

Government directive of not issuing 90-day notices means HNZ cannot 

effectively manage their tenants. “If these were tenants of a private landlord, 

at the moment that landlord would be able to help the motel owner by issuing 

their antisocial tenants with a 90-day notice” says NZ Property Investors’ 

Federation Executive Officer, Andrew King. “However, Government is 

proposing taking this tool away from private landlords as well.”  

Because private landlords do not currently have to say why they are ending the 

tenancy, they are able to manage these infrequent, but devastating, cases 

without neighbours having to put themselves at risk by providing evidence. 

https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/news/article.cfm?c_id=1&objectid=12288636
https://www.nzpif.org.nz/news/view/60038


Government has been told that landlords are evicting tenants for no reason, 

but that makes no sense. It takes a lot of time and effort to find new tenants, 

so there is always a good reason to issue a 90-day notice. 

This proposed change will do not provide better security for the vast majority 

of tenants; it will protect antisocial tenants at the expense of their neighbours. 

A recent NZPIF survey found that around 7,000 antisocial tenants are issued 

with a 90-day notice each year. If this proposal becomes law, landlords will not 

be able to protect the neighbours of their antisocial tenants unless the 

neighbours are willing to provide evidence of the behaviour to the Tenancy 

Tribunal. Many will be unwilling to take this risk. 
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